
THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 
 

 
 

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS 
Session CXII 

General Body Meeting 
7:00 pm, Tuesday, September 22nd, 2024 

Dale 103 
 

Call to Order- 7:01 pm 
Opening Roll Call  
Mission Statement: The mission of the University of Oklahoma Student Government Association 
Undergraduate Student Congress is to represent the interests of undergraduate students in their 
pursuit of academic and individual achievement. The Undergraduate Student Congress is committed 
to building a strong campus community, promoting civic engagement, and enhancing the quality of 
the undergraduate experience at the University of Oklahoma. 
Moment of Silence: 20 Second Moment of Silence to allow an opportunity for reflection. 
On a motion to approve the minutes N. Coats seconded by Reynolds 
Approval of Minutes | September 17, 2024 
Officer Reports -  

o Chair’s Report: Hi everyone, I hope you are having a good week so far. Last week we had a 
really cool civic engagement panel, and this is something hosted by Congress, and I would 
just like to see more congress members attending these events in the future. It is a 
constituent service point. It is great to support our fellow committees, these things aren’t 
required but how can we ask people in the general public to go if we are not attending these 
things ourselves. Also, election filing opened this week so it opened on Monday it will close 
on Friday and in special orders, we will have a report from our election commissioner talking 
to you about filing and interest meetings.  

o Vice Chair’s Report: Hi everyone, I don’t have much to report just know that for the 
month of September you do not have to do a CSP but if you want to do one at the end of 
the month and have it count toward October, you are more than welcome to do so.  

o Secretary’s Report: Hi guys, I hope you are having a great week. Just to let you know there 
is now candy in my office if that interests anyone! 

Committee Reports- 
o Campus Outreach, Safety, and Concerns: Hey everyone! COSCO met on Sunday on 

zoom, however not officially. We just assigned people projects and will get started on them 
very soon. I’m also very excited to announce that COSCO’s first light walk is this Sunday at 
8:30! We will meet outside the CONOCO Leadership Center in the Union Courtyard. This 
will count as a Constituent Service Point towards October. Also, if you are in my committee, 
I sent out an interest form for being COSCO Secretary or Vice-Chair and I encourage you to 
apply. It’s not a major time commitment, only like 2 hours a week max. So please apply! 



o Congressional Administration: ConAd met officially this week on Sunday and we saw two 
bills CB-112-07 and CB-112-08. We gave both bills a recommendation of due pass with that 
again election filing is open and we also decided which member of ConAd would be serving 
on the election commission. Another thing is that for elections in October, we will be tabling 
on the South Oval and in the union and there will be a signup sent out for that relatively 
soon. We are also looking for someone to help set up election signs on the Monday of that 
week around campus which will have QR codes that scan for elections.  

o External Affairs: Today we got to table with HD in the union for a voter registration drive! 
It went really well, and I will let Aniketh tell you a little bit more about it when he gives his 
report. This past week we also had our Civic Engagement forum on Wednesday which was a 
great success! Thank you to everyone to attended and submitted questions. We got a lot of 
interesting conversations that came out of it so if you were not there you missed out! 
External Affairs met on Sunday, and we discussed several projects we will be kick starting 
now that we are largely done with Voter Registration and the Forum. We will be working on 
projects which include Free Speech Week Legislation, a Public Education project a project 
that aims to help and support public education especially those in rural areas and how it 
impacts higher education, and a continuation of our Bar Safety project, and we will be 
expanding this project to also include Drug Rehabilitation and Safety 

o Human Diversity: So HD finally officially met Friday. We had some really ecstatic new 
members apart of our committee and then we had our first ever event. We did a cross-
committee collaboration with EA today and the rest of NBC. So, it was a pretty successful 
event, we were just in the union from 1-5 today. There seemed to be a lot of students already 
registered, hopefully they were telling the truth. It was a great way to reach out to our 
constituents and create civic engagement beyond SGA and with the actual government. 
Then we have some future voter registration drives Thursday with PSA, HASA and QSA. 
We have some other great ideas and setting up a mentoring program with some LQBTQ 
students. I’m really excited for this semester and next semester we had some great new 
members.  

o Sustainability: This week, SUSTY held our official meeting in a hybrid format. I want to 
give a special thanks to those who braved the rain to attend in person-it really shows the 
unique dedication of our committee members. During the meeting, we discussed project 
ideas for the upcoming semester, focusing on campus beautification, food waste initiatives, 
and opportunities for cross-committee collaboration. I also had the chance to meet with 
Sarah Ballew, the Director of Energy and Sustainability, to talk about future projects. One 
highlight is the expansion of the Big Belly trash bins, with 13 new ones coming to campus 
soon. She also provided some great feedback on the new ideas we'll be focusing on as a 
committee. 

o University Policy: Hey, all! UPOL met officially over Zoom this weekend and primarily 
focused on assigning projects to our new members. Just to give you a brief overview of what 
we are now focusing on, we have added projects looking at reforms to our parking pass 
issuance procedure, reviewing resident advisor training curricula, adding a course syllabus 
repository, and looking at the impact of current world culture general education 
requirements on students' global engagement. Vice Chair interviews will begin tomorrow 
and should conclude on Thursday, so we will have our exec completed by this weekend.  

o Ways and Means: Hi everyone! We have two aux bills on the agenda tonight, so feel free to 
look at those and direct any of your questions to me then. With the allocation of the funds 
we are seeing tonight we will have allocated a total of $99,776.52. We will have to wait for a 
number of weeks before we have the final amount we can allocate to continue allocating 



Auxiliary funding. I also want to thank my Vice Chair, Elizabeth, for all of the hard work 
and extra time she has put in with me over the past two weeks to make the committee run 
smoothly. That’s all :-) 

Liaison Reports    
Special Orders 

• Election Commissioner Presentation 
o Presentation  

Student Concern Link  
Items to Be Considered 
On a motion to see CB-112-07 Estrada seconded by Fisher  

• CB-112-07 “Resignation to Secretary Act” (Harris) 
Authors Explanation: 
Hi everyone, so this bill is basically to just fix the bylaws so that it follows what we are already doing. 
When people resign, they tend to email me as I am the one in charge of attendance as well as 
reaching out to associates and representatives about stepping down if they are accumulating too 
many absences. This bill would just make it easier for everyone, including members, so that they are 
not having to re-email the Chair about resigning.  
7:38 remaining for questions  

• Aslam- How will you verify electronic resignations? 
o Through their OU e-mail. I am assuming that people can’t get into other people’s 

emails and resign for them or wouldn’t do that. I was not the person who made it 
electronic that was something in the bylaws previously. 

28-0-0 
On a motion to see CB-112-08 Wang seconded by Oler 

• CB-112-08 “COSCO and OUPD Communication Act” (Keupen) (Rec of due-pass) 
Authors Explanation: 
Hello everyone! This bill just takes what has already been practiced by me as COSCO vice-chair and 
now COSCO chair and updates the COSCO Chair’s responsibilities to reflect that. This will ensure 
that future COSCO chairs continue this practice. Especially because I have communicated with the 
Chief of OUPD and he conveyed his desire to work with the SGA officers and Congress. 
7:25 remaining for questions  

• Finley- In section 2.4 how do you define the potential safety hazards? 
o I would say it is at my own discretion, for example for I as a student I heard that 

many people were planning to camp out on the South Oval in anticipation of College 
Gameday on Campus. I then took that information and emailed it to the OUPD so 
that they were not only aware of that, but they also could prepare for it.  

• Cantrell- Why did you believe that this was necessary to be an amendment to the bylaws 
and not just something that gets passed down in the transition docs of the committee chair? 

o If it is just in the transition documents, it is more so in the committee chairs own 
discretion. In putting it in the bylaw makes it more permanent and really just 
solidifies what the committee chair should do rather than just a suggestion.  

28-0-0 
On a motion to see AB-112-02 and AB-112-03 as a block Harris seconded by Walker  

• AB-112-02 “Auxiliary Allocation 2 Act of 2024-2025” (Schonfield) (Rec of due-pass)  
• AB-112-03 “Auxiliary Allocation 3 Act of 2024-2025” (Schonfield) (Rec of due-pass)  

Authors Explanation: 



You guys have heard my spiel about AUX and primary funding before.  
7:52 remaining for questions  

• Lapp- Do you believe Afrobeatz is doing more for the student association as it is receiving 
more funding than RSO’s with more members? 

o The number of students affected by an organization is not really represented well by 
the people registered on Engage. The number of people going to the events and 
experiencing things that they are offering is the key component of what is being 
considered. So, Afrobeatz has, I wouldn’t say a bigger impact, but there are more 
students that go to their events. 

• Cantrell- Are these items under capital investments that you can see being used by other 
organizations or are they possibly mislabeled by the organization when they filed? 

o Something that we look at when organizations are applying is exactly what it is that 
they are asking for and generally speaking if we allocated funds to them in that 
section it is something that can be used by any organization assuming that have a 
need for it.  

• Gilson-Bond- What capital investment is the OU Fencing Club purchasing? 
o New electrical equipment. 

• Gilson-Bond- Is that an error why the military law society is listed for $0? 
o That is an error. It should not be on there. It's a Scrivener’s error.  

• Oler- Is that number of people that show up to events quantified based off of what the 
organization has self-reported or is that a guesstimate? How does that work?  

o To some degree it is taking them at their word on their AUX requests, but seeing as 
everyone on the committee is a student at the University of Oklahoma for the most 
part it is easy to know if someone is completely lying about the numbers they are 
reporting. Instagram is also a good metric because they usually post sizes of the 
crowd.  

• Oler- Do you think in the future you will list that under helpful information? 
o Yes, we can specify that we look at their Instagram. 

• Reynolds- Why is the amount of $4925 going to the Queer Student Association and 
Women’s Health Advocacy at $4250? Is there a reason why some organizations get 
approved for a certain amount and others get denied? 

o Yes, so generally speaking it is based on fiscal history. Most organizations for 
example the Queer Student Association have proven that they can spend the money 
in the past and I believe that Women’s Health Advocacy also has a pretty good fiscal 
history. Generally, every year that an organization can prove that they can spend 
every dime that we give them, and we know they are making an impact on campus, 
etc. They can expect an increase of some amount, in primary, so that is generally the 
basis about how much they can expect. If an organization has never received more 
than $1000 before it would be unseen that they would get $10,000 the next year.  

• Reynolds- Is it possible when you deny an organization the funding they requested, could 
you at least notify those organizations before you put out the new budget? 

o Generally speaking, something new we are doing this year that hasn’t been the case 
in previous years is going through and adjusting the amounts on line items when 
going through in the committee meeting and that give some level of notice that 
wasn’t there before. As far as notifying organizations I know with the specific 
example that you might be alluding to, is it was still an approval and not a full on 



denial in which case it has been the general policy to wait until those amounts have 
been approved by Congress and GSS and signed by the President before we make 
any comments in that specific request  

On a motion to extend time for questions by 5 minutes Gilson-Bond seconded by Carter 
• Reynolds- Is there a bias, are you following the same criteria every time for every group? 

o I agree with you if we were to be applying the rules unfairly and differently for 
organization that would definitely not be a good thing. As mentioned earlier fiscal 
history is one of the bigger things considered there and I know with the example that 
you are thinking of the fiscal history for that organization was less than stellar and 
having not had a conversation with the treasurer beforehand I was not unaware that 
I would need to prep the committee with information that they did not know to 
spend to funds or that the funds would expire. 

• Ogle- Aren’t meetings public for everyone to join and listen and talk in? 
o Yes.  

• Carter- How specific is each organization with what they are wanting the money for? 
o It varies greatly. There are some organizations that will simply give us the name of 

the item, whether it just be food for a meeting, etc and others that will give us 
receipts and take screenshots of the things that they’re planning on buying. That also 
plays a part in how much money organizations can expect to receive because if we 
don’t know what the money is being spent on we are less likely to give them that 
money.  

o George- I just wanted to make a comment about what Michael was saying, I think 
what he was asking is can that be communicated before it goes to final bill and gets it 
approved in that part and I think you could do something on Engage that lets them 
know this is what you are approving in a comment. It just goes to that person who 
submitted that request.  

• Carter- Are you able to tell us what the Queer Student Association and the Women’s 
Advocacy group are requesting money for? 

o Yes, I remember the Queer Student Association requesting funds for the LQBTQ 
History Month brunch. So that was paying for that. The funds that were approved 
for the Women’s Health Advocacy included the portion of the menstrual station 
supplies.  

On a motion to extend tine for questions for 15 minutes Strahan seconded by Martin 
• Martin- How much of primary funding has the Oklahoma Group used out of their $1600? 

o That is a question that I cannot give you a 100% answer on because funds being 
spent isn’t always the most up to date on Engage. 

• Martin- Why was it in the committee’s interest to only give $50 for a murder mystery’s 
game? 

o I recall the fiscal history for the Oklahoma Group being less than half.  
o Duncan- The reason that we did that is because they copied and pasted their primary 

application and doubled every single amount onto their auxiliary request. So 
everything that was funded in primary, they just doubled the amount, it was pretty 
much the same line items that they were requesting. The only new one they were 
requesting was for the murder mystery and that is why we funded that and why we 
were not willing to fund everything else that they asked for because we already 
funded for them. 

• Martin- Did you reach out to them to get more information about this? 



o Yes, I did. I reached out to their treasurer. I did email her and we did exchange some 
information and I took her email chain and we used it as a supporting doc for the 
committee to look at when we were looking at the aux.  

• Hallum- Do you have any future plans to ensure that RSOs will have accurate member 
counts on Engage? 

o I do not.  
• Strahan- Is it in your opinion that the recent increase of funds could possibly be due to the 

recent loss of QEC? 
o That is also a source of funding that several student orgs have lost yes.  

• Keupen- Could you please inform us on the extent to how much emphasis you place on the 
specificity on the budget requests? 

o Can you rephrase your question? 
• Keupen- How much emphasis is being placed on how specific these budget requests are? 

o In comparison to years previous we have been putting more emphasis on that 
specificity and looking for those receipts and screenshots. We are being more frugal 
than in years past, it is just a matter of whether or not the organizations give us that 
information. If were to require that we had screenshots and receipts for every single 
line item that were willing to give an organization, then almost no one on the list 
would be receiving money.  

• Harris- How much money are you about to allocate and how much money has been 
requested? 

o We have over 350,000 dollars that was requested so far this year in auxiliary funding, 
and we have allocated $99,000. So that is pretty much the range.  

• Harris- Would you agree that since you are only granting less than 30% of total budget 
requests that it is excessive to spend 30 minutes discussing the bill when you can go to the 
meetings on Fridays and give your input there and actually change the amount of funding?  

o I would not disagree with that statement.  
• Ogle- Do most clubs request food as their items? 

o Yes.  
• Lapp- Why did the International Security Association receive less funding than last year? 

o I had a conversation with Representative Martin, and I broke it down as much as I 
could in that moment if you would like the same level of breakdown, I would be 
more than happy to get that to you.  

• Hallum- Why is American Sign Language club listed twice? 
o That would be because they requested two separate requests.  

• Gilson-Bond- Could it be possible that in the future when it comes to AUX requests to 
simply publish what they are requesting so we can do our own research? 

o Vice Chair Houston- I think the better option would be to send the WAM minutes 
for AUX out to everyone.  

o We can do that.  
• Martin- Can the WAM minutes be sent out 24 hours ahead of a congress meeting? 

o Chair Rhodes- The secretary has an entire week to complete the minutes, so if the 
minutes are completed by then I can send it out 24 hours in advance, but I cannot 
require that to be finished before then. 

• Martin- If the WAM minutes for AUX did not come out until today then why was it put on 
the agenda that came out yesterday? 



o Vice Chair Houston- Because the bill was finalized before the minutes were sent 
out.  

o Chair Rhodes- We can finalize bills before the minutes, so we finalize bills in 
Congress when they are voted on and those minutes do not have to be sent until 
later. So those bills are already finalized in committee before we are sent the minutes 

o Duncan- We had our meeting Friday and it was longer than an hour. So, I think that 
compared to other committees, WAM minutes may take longer just because we do 
have longer meetings. I think our meeting Friday ran for almost two hours and we 
have really long meetings and that is why it can take longer than other committees.  

• Gilson-Bond- With the OU Clay Target Club what is the 1200 dollars for in general 
expenses? 

o Duncan- They are requesting round cards and that is not something that are 
underneath capital expenses because they also go away, but it is also not something 
that is under programs and activities, so that is why they’re underneath general 
expenses because it is not something that will stay in the organization but they still 
need it for their club.  

27-1-0  
Follow-Up Reports 
Announcements and Comments  

• Koneru- Thursday the Queer Student Association will be hosting a voter registration drive 
along with other informational sessions. It is called Pride in Politics and will take place in the 
Union from 6-8. Please show up if you are not registered to vote already, OKVotes will be 
supplying forms.   

• Oler- Happy Fall! 
• Aslam- I just wanted to announce that the Oklahoma Group is actually looking for new 

members their application is open, and I just put something in our GroupMe. Essentially, 
when you join the Oklahoma group you get paired with a non-profit organization and you 
just research what they do and at the end of the semester you give recommendations on how 
to improve one aspect of what they’re operating on. It also counts for your Honors Research 
credits, so if you are looking for that credit it is a good way to get it. It’s also through the 
political science department, if anyone is interested.  

Final Roll Call 
On a motion to adjourn Strahan seconded by Carter  
Adjourn- 7:56 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 
 

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS 
CONGRESSIONAL SESSION CXII 

September 24, 2024 
  
CONGRESSIONAL BILL CB-112-07  
 

AS INTRODUCED 
A Congressional Act of Procedure to amend Section 3 of 
the Undergraduate Student Congress Bylaws; providing 

short title; and providing an effective date.  
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
ASSOCIATION UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS: 
 
Section 1: Title: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Resignation to Secretary Act.” 
 
Section 2: Purpose: The purpose of this act shall be to update the bylaws in accordance with the 

processes already in place. 
 
Section 3:  AMENDATORY: The Undergraduate Student Congress Bylaws Section 3.1 is amended as  
 follows. New additions shall be denoted by an underline, and deletions shall be denoted by a  
 strikethrough. 
 
 

C. RESIGNATION  
1. Members may resign in person or by electronic mail. In either case, the resignation must be 

submitted in writing to the Student Congress Chair Secretary.  
2. Oral resignations shall not be accepted.  
3. Non-electronic resignations shall be signed.  
4. The Student Congress Chair Secretary shall not accept electronic resignations until verifying 

their legitimacy.  
5. Resignations shall become effective when submitted to the Student Congress Chair Secretary 

and deemed legitimate.  
6. At the first Executive Committee meeting following an effective resignation, the Student 

Congress Chair Secretary must announce the resignation.  
. 
 
Section 4: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA Constitution. 
 
Author(s):  Chloe Harris, Undergraduate Student Congress Secretary 
 
Co-Author(s): Caleb Robinson, University Policy Committee Chair  
 
 
Submitted on a Motion by: Representative Estrada seconded by Representative Fisher 
Action taken by Congress: 28-0-0 
Verified by Chair: ________________________________________ Date: ___________ 

 
 
  



THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 
 

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS 
CONGRESSIONAL SESSION CXII 

September 24, 2024 
  
CONGRESSIONAL BILL CB-112-08  
 

AS INTRODUCED 
A Congressional Act of Procedure amending Section 
6 of the Bylaws of the Undergraduate Student Congress; 
providing short title; providing for distribution; and 

providing an effective date.  
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
ASSOCIATION UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS: 
 
Section 1: Title: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “COSCO and OUPD 
Communication Act.” 
 
Section 2: Purpose: The purpose of this act shall be to amend the Undergraduate Student 
Congress Bylaws to clarify the responsibilities of the Campus Outreach, Safety, and Concerns 
Committee Chair in maintaining communication with the Chief of the OU Police Department to 
address campus safety issues. 
 
Section 3:  AMENDATORY: The Undergraduate Student Congress Bylaws Section 6.4 is amended as 

follows. New additions shall be denoted by an underline, and deletions shall be denoted by a 
strikethrough. 

 
Section 6.4: CAMPUS OUTREACH, SAFETY, AND CONCERNS  

1. COMMITTEE PURPOSE The Campus Outreach, Safety, and Concerns Committee shall use the 
Student Congress’s resources to resolve all concerns regarding university infrastructure, student 
experience, and all other student concerns that the committee mandates itself to address. The 
Campus Outreach Safety and Concerns Committee must plan a light walk each month congress has a 
general body meeting and classes are held on campus.  

2. COMMITTEE CHAIR The Committee Chair shall be charged with maintaining and following up 
with the Undergraduate Student Congress Campus Concern Link submissions. The Committee Chair 
shall coordinate with the Congress Chair to refer Campus Concern Link submissions to other 
committees, should they more appropriately fall under another committee’s responsibilities. The 
Committee Chair shall work with the Chief of the OU Police Department to ensure safety hazards 
on campus are addressed by the appropriate authorities. The Committee Chair shall report any 
potential safety hazards to the Chief of the OU Police Department to ensure the department is aware 
and can develop an appropriate response. 

 
 
Section 5: Copies of this bill will be sent to: 

• Nathaniel Tarver, Chief of the OU Police Department. 
 



Section 5: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA 
Constitution. 
 
Author(s):  Ben Keupen, Social Sciences Representative 
 
Submitted on a Motion by: Representative Wang seconded by Representative Oler 
Action taken by Congress: 28-0-0 
Verified by Chair: ________________________________________ Date: ___________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



CONGRESSIONAL BILL AB-112-02 
SENATE BILL NO. GS24-XX 

  
AS INTRODUCED  

An act relating to appropriations; providing for short 
title; stating purpose; appropriating Auxiliary Funding 
for the 2024-2025 process; stating appropriation 
guidelines; establishing expiration deadline; directing 
transfer of unused funds by deadline; and providing 
an effective date.  

  
BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
ASSOCIATION:  
  
Section 1: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Auxiliary Allocation 2 Act of 2024-

2025”  
  
Section 2: PURPOSE. The purpose of this act is to appropriate the funds of the University of 

Oklahoma Student Government Association to the organizations mentioned within.  
  
Section 3: APPROPRIATION. The following amounts are hereby allocated to  
  
  

Organization  Programs, 
Events & 
Activities  

Capital 
Investments  

Office and 
General 
Expenses  

Total  

American Constitution Society $300.00   $300.00 

American Sign Language Club $350.00   $350.00 

American Sign Language Club $350.00   $350.00 

Anthropology Graduate Student 
Association $250.00   $250.00 

Biomedical Engineering Society 
Student Chapter $540.00   $540.00 

Black Law Student Association $1,540.00   $1,540.00 

Business Law Society $203.50   $203.50 

Caribbean Students Association $120.00 $69.99  $189.99 

Chinese Language and Culture Club $330.00   $330.00 

Cybersecurity Club $800.00   $800.00 

Federal Bar Association $1,150.00   $1,150.00 

Intellectual Property Society $160.00   $160.00 



It's On Us $500.00   $500.00 

Japanese Cultural Community at the 
University of Oklahoma $385.00 $40.00  $425.00 

Kappa Alpha Psi $393.31   $393.31 

Kidney Disease Screening and 
Awareness Program $897.87   $897.87 

Latin American Law Student 
Association $575.00   $575.00 

Model United Nations $150.00   $150.00 

Native American Law Student 
Association $150.00   $150.00 

OU Clay Target Club   $1,200.00 $1,200.00 

OU Powerlifting Club $625.00   $625.00 

Phi Alpha Delta Law Fraternity, 
International $100.00   $100.00 

Queer Student Association $4,925.00   $4,925.00 

Society of International Pre-Med 
Students $450.00   $450.00 

STEM in the Sun $629.00   $629.00 

Students for Reproductive Justice $350.00  $150.00 $500.00 

Women's Health Advocacy $4,250.00  $100.00 $4,350.00 
TOTAL:  $22,033.67 

  
  
Section 4: All guidelines and provisions in Title 10 of the Code Annotated shall apply to all funds 

appropriated in this act.  
  
Section 5: This fiscal year for the account listed in these sections shall end May 2, 2025. 
  
Section 6: All unspent money remaining in the accounts listed in Section 3 shall revert to the 

SGA General Account after May 2, 2025, and the remaining appropriations shall be 
canceled.  

  
Section 7: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA 

Constitution.  
  
Author(s):      Schonfield, Chair, SGA Budget Committee  
  



Co-Author(s): SGA Budgetary Committee  
  
Submitted on a motion by: Representative Harris seconded by Representative Walker 
Action taken by Student Congress:  27-1-0 
Verified by Chair of Student Congress:                                            Date:                     
  
Submitted on a motion by:  
Action taken by Senate:   
Verified by Chair of Senate:                                            Date:                       
  
Approved by SGA President:                                            Date:                        
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



CONGRESSIONAL BILL AB-112-03 
SENATE BILL NO. GS24-XX 

  
AS INTRODUCED  

An act relating to appropriations; providing for short 
title; stating purpose; appropriating Auxiliary Funding 
for the 2024-2025 process; stating appropriation 
guidelines; establishing expiration deadline; directing 
transfer of unused funds by deadline; and providing 
an effective date.  

  
BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
ASSOCIATION:  
  
Section 1: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Auxiliary Allocation 3 Act of 2024-

2025”  
  
Section 2: PURPOSE. The purpose of this act is to appropriate the funds of the University of 

Oklahoma Student Government Association to the organizations mentioned within.  
  
Section 3: APPROPRIATION. The following amounts are hereby allocated to  
  
  

Organization  Programs, 
Events & 
Activities  

Capital 
Investments  

Office and 
General 
Expenses  

Total  

  Dance Club at the University of 
Oklahoma $3,080.00   $3,080.00 

Agricultural Law Association $800.00   $800.00 

American Society for Microbiology 
Oklahoma Chapter $100.00   $100.00 

Black Undergraduate Law Student 
Association $338.40   $338.40 

BRASÔ $206.00   $206.00 

Campus Activities Council $2,000.00   $2,000.00 

Christian Legal Society $250.00   $250.00 

College of Law Dean's Walking Club 
at the University of Oklahoma $300.00   $300.00 

Computer Science Student Board $560.00   $560.00 

Dialogues of Contemporary 
Sociology Workshop $750.00   $750.00 



Gaylord College Graduate Students 
Association 

$900.00   $900.00 

Getting to the Root $250.00   $250.00 

Grant Writers Association of 
Oklahoma $600.00   $600.00 

Green Week $1,000.00   $1,000.00 

Hacklahoma $219.80   $219.80 

International Advisory Committee $490.00   $490.00 

International Security Studies Student 
Association $625.00 $95.00  $720.00 

Latinx Association for Science and 
Health $475.00   $475.00 

Law Students for a Free Palestine $587.00 $84.00  $671.00 

Law Students of Texas $269.50   $269.50 

Law Technology and Legal 
Innovation Society $700.00   $700.00 

Miracle Mindset Access Program $2,600.00  $300.00 $2,900.00 

OU Fencing Club  $800.00  $800.00 

OU Food Pantry Student Association $2,010.00   $2,010.00 

OU Men's Ultimate Frisbee Club  $150.00  $150.00 

Public Interest Law Student 
Association $1,800.00   $1,800.00 

Sooner Competitive Robotics  $3,000.00  $3,000.00 

South Asian Student Association $285.00 $100.00  $385.00 

Students for Local Action $200.00   $200.00 

The Institute for Operations Research 
and the Management sciences student 
chapter 

$395.96   $395.96 

The Oklahoma Group $150.00   $150.00 

Undergraduate Communication 
Association $450.00   $450.00 

TOTAL:  $26,920.66 
  
  



Section 4: All guidelines and provisions in Title 10 of the Code Annotated shall apply to all funds 
appropriated in this act.  

  
Section 5: This fiscal year for the account listed in these sections shall end May 2, 2025. 
  
Section 6: All unspent money remaining in the accounts listed in Section 3 shall revert to the 

SGA General Account after May 2, 2025, and the remaining appropriations shall be 
canceled.  

  
Section 7: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA 

Constitution.  
  
Author(s):      Jacob Schonfield, Chair, SGA Budget Committee  
  
Co-Author(s): SGA Budgetary Committee  
  
Submitted on a motion by: Representative Harris seconded by Representative Walker 
Action taken by Student Congress:  27-1-0 
Verified by Chair of Student Congress:                                            Date:                     
  
Submitted on a motion by:  
Action taken by Senate:   
Verified by Chair of Senate:                                            Date:                       
  
Approved by SGA President:                                            Date:                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 


